TOWN OF WATERBORO

Economic Development Committee

MEETING MINUTES

Thursday, August 19th, 2010

Roll Call

Sue Rocray, Roger Lauzier, Diane Gray, Tammy Jo Girard, Leo Binette, Chris Binette, Tom Ursia.

Meeting called to order by Chris Binette at 3:40 p.m.

Approval of Minutes

Minutes of May 6, 2010-motion to accept by Sue, second by Roger, passed.

Old Business-Signs

Discussion by Chris regarding the September 16th date that signs were to be completed by Todd. Chris and Roger suggested that we review the post proposals and location of signs. Discussion was made on where exact locations for the signs were to be. Roger offered to have estimates on brackets for the signs and cost of parts for each at next meeting. Base and gardens of the placements were discussed. Chris stated the base will be of a brick material with flowers and mulch. Sue and Diane going to take action on the flowers and mulching possibly in the spring, earlier if needed. Tammy Jo suggested that the Boy Scouts be involved as the local clubs were looking for projects for their badges.

Dianne Holden resigned as committee member, Diane Gray replacing her. Diane Gray offered to continue in the secretarial position for now. Motion by Chris for Diane Gray to replace Dianne in her duties, Leo second, motion passed.

New Business-Medical Marijuana Policy

Tammy Jo and Tom updated the committee on recent events happening with the medical marijuana initiative. She spoke of the possibility of having a dispensary in our area, what the town would have to provide, etc. Tammy Jo commented that the state is still unsure of all of the legalities, whether or not there would be a growing facility and dispensary in the same area, where placement of the buildings could impact communities, etc. She and Tom will keep us updated on what the town is deciding as well as surrounding areas.

Motion to adjourn by Chris, Tammy Jo second. Meeting adjourned at 4:45 hrs.

Respectfully submitted

Diane Gray